#### La Jolla Woman's Club and Socias Nuevas Club Collection

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue
La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335
https://lajollahistory.org/2023

#### **Descriptive Summary**

Title: La Jolla Woman's Club and Socias Nuevas Club Collection

Dates: 1894 - Present

Collection Number: DB009

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 14 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The La Jolla Woman's Club and Socias Nuevas Club Collection is made up of archival material, scrapbooks, photographs, and ephemera. The Woman's Club in La Jolla dates to 1894, when it was first called The Reading Club. Other names were The Literary Club and The Current Events Club, before settling on Its final name in 1902. Early meetings were held at the La Jolla Park Hotel; in members' homes; in the Reading Room (La Jolla's first library); the Social Club; and in Ellen Browing Scripps home. In 1913 a cornerstone was laid for a new building designed by architect Irving J. Gill and paid for by philanthropist Ellen Browning Scripps. The following year, the new club house was completed, and the Club was incorporated. The clubhouse is still standing today and is listed on the National Register of Historic Places, the California Register of Historic Places and is listed as a San Diego Historical Landmark. The Club was the focal point for the activities of an extraordinary group of women who ran La Jolla at the turn of the twentieth century. In the early years, La Jolla attracted many women with spirit, intelligence, and the desire to further social change. Through the years, the Woman's Club has provided a forum for discussion, a program for education and a social environment. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

**Acquisition Information: DB009** 

**Biography/Administrative History:** The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The La Jolla Woman's Club and Socias Nuevas Club Collection is made up of archival material, scrapbooks, photographs, and ephemera. The Woman's Club in La Jolla dates to 1894, when it was first called The Reading Club. Other names were The Literary Club and The Current Events Club, before settling on Its final name in 1902. Early meetings were held at the La Jolla Park Hotel; in members' homes; in the Reading Room (La Jolla's first library); the Social Club; and in Ellen Browing Scripps home. In 1913 a cornerstone was laid for a new building designed by architect Irving J. Gill and paid for by philanthropist Ellen Browning Scripps. The following year, the new club house was completed, and the Club was incorporated. The clubhouse is still standing today and is listed on the National Register of Historic Places, the California Register of Historic Places and is listed as a San Diego Historical Landmark. The Club was the focal point for the activities of an extraordinary group of women who ran La Jolla at the turn of the twentieth century. In the early years, La Jolla attracted many women with spirit, intelligence, and the desire to further social change. Through the years, the Woman's Club has provided a forum for discussion, a program for education and a social environment. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

#### **Container List Below**

Photographs: Clubhouse	
	Photograph (8 copies). Depicts several dozen Women's Club members posing at the laying of the cornerstone of the clubhouse. Attached legend identifies present members, including Ellen B. Scripps and Dr. Mary B. Ritter, among others. December 2, 1913. VM001.14.003.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts the eastern façade of the clubhouse from Prospect St, looking east. The streets are unpaved and train tracks are visible. ca. 1910s-1920s.
	Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from the corner of Draper Ave and Prospect St, looking southeast. ca. 1920s.
	Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from Draper Ave, looking east. ca. 1930s-1950s.
	Photograph. Depicts the western façade of the clubhouse from the west lawn, looking northeast. "September 5, 1974."
	Negative (with envelope). Depicts the clubhouse's eastern façade and a parked car from Draper Ave, looking east. "1920s."
	Photograph and postcard. Depict the clubhouse from Draper Ave, looking northeast. ca. 1920s.
	Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from the corner of Silverado and Prospect St, looking southeast. The street is unpaved. "1915."
	Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from Draper Ave, looking east. Captioned "Woman's Club House, La Jolla, Cal." The street is unpaved. ca. 1910s-1920s
	Photograph (3 copies and a negative). Depicts the clubhouse from the second floor of South Moulton Villa, the view partially obscured by pine and palm trees, looking southeast. The street is unpaved with train tracks visible. ca. 1910s.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above, 4 copies). Depicts the clubhouse from the second floor of South Moulton Villa, looking southeast. Only Prospect St is paved, with train tracks visible. "March 1919."
	Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from Prospect St, looking east. The streets are unpaved, with both train tracks and St. James By-The-Sea Church visible. ca. 1910s.
	Photograph and negative (photo in same sleeve as above). Depicts the clubhouse from the second floor of South Moulton Villa, the view partially obscured by palm trees, looking southeast. Only Prospect St is paved, with train tracks visible. ca. 1920s.  Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from the corner of Silverado St and
	Thotograph Depicts the clubhouse from the corner of shverduo st and

Draper Ave, looking southeast. ca. 1920s-1930s.

Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse's western façade from its western lawn, looking northeast. "1974."

Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse's western façade from the sidewalk, looking southeast. "1974."

Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse from the corner of Draper Ave and Prospect St, looking east. "La Jolla Sun, May 5, 1982."

Photograph (2 copies with negative). Depicts the clubhouse from the corner of Prospect St and Draper Ave.

Photograph. Depicts the clubhouse's pergola, fountain, and western lawn, looking southeast. "1974."

Photographs (7). "Light Looks: The Woman's Club." Depict various views of the clubhouse's interior and exterior. *La Jolla Light*. November 27, 1986.

#### Photographs: Pageants & Productions

Photograph. Depicts several women and men dressed as the founding fathers and their wives for the Colonial Evening pageant. Participants (as identified by margin) include Mr. and Mrs. Copeland, Mary B. Ritter, Mr. and Mrs. Willie Wise, Miss Russell, W.E. Ritter, and Mabel Philo (later Mabel Keith). February 28, 1916.

Photograph (reverse of above). Depicts a car almost completely submerged in flood waters in Sorrento Canyon. ca. January 28, 1916. Photograph (2 copies) and sheet. Depicts participants of the Colonial Evening pageant posing on the clubhouse's stage, with sheet identifying participants. Participants include those mentioned 2 rows above, along with Ida Loring and Mrs. Crandall. February 28, 1916.

Photograph. Depicts the participants of the Colonial Evening pageant bowing or curtsying on the clubhouse's stage. February 28, 1916. Series of photographs (7). Depict various costumed participants in the Shakespearean Pageant outside the clubhouse, with participants depicting various historical figures of Elizabethan England and characters from Othello and The Merry Wives of Windsor. Notable participants included Mrs. Norcross, Mrs. Simmons, Mrs. Helm, Mrs. Oudesluys, Carolyn Loring, Ida Loring, Mary B. Ritter, and Elinor Hill. April 24, 1916.

Series of photographs (5, 2 sleeves). Depict various costumed participants in the Shakespearean Pageant outside the clubhouse, including a knighting ceremony carried out by Queen Elizabeth I, played by Mary B. Ritter. April 24, 1916.

Photograph. Depicts women attending the Shakespearean Pageant dressed as characters from Julius Caesar. Women identified as Ida Loring, Ellen Mills, Mrs. Crawford, Mrs. Harper, Mrs. Bawan, and Mrs. Putnam. Reverse includes a list of all the pageant's participants and

their roles. April 24, 1916.

Photograph. Depicts Mary B. Ritter portraying Queen Elizabeth I at the Shakespearean Pageant on the steps of the clubhouse. April 24, 1916. Photograph (panoramic split in 2). Depicts all participants in the Shakespearean Pageant posing for a photo inside the clubhouse. April 24, 1916. VM017.004.

Photographs (2, on reverse of above). Depict Mrs. Francis Sellew portraying Nellie Custis and Dolly Madison for the Colonial Evening pageant. February 28, 1916. VM017.003.

Blue sheet (legend, in two parts). "Shakespearean Pageant April 24, 1916." Identifies the characters portrayed in the above panoramic photo. September 1942.

Photograph. "Queen Elizabeth's Court." Depicts Marie Reed, Eleanor B. Parkes, Mrs. Atkinson, Mrs. Orr, Mrs. Laughlin, Mary B. Ritter, Mrs. Jene E. Bell, Mrs. Walter Lee Brown, Mrs. Fred Scripps, and Mrs. Graves portraying Queen Elizabeth I's court at the Shakespearean Pageant. April 24, 1916. VM017.005.

Photograph (4 copies). Depicts the all-female cast of Agamemnon on the steps of the clubhouse. Reverse of one copy features signatures of the cast, including Ellen B. Scripps, Mary B. Ritter, Eleanor B. Parkes, Eleanor Mills, Gladys M. Curtis, Margaret R. Knudsen, Ruth Knudsen, Lydia H. Paxton, Anne Fletcher, Mrs. L.B. Long, Mrs. E. Parker, Lena Inman Samuels, Mary L. Dailey, Elva Miller, Anna Helm, Mary A. Richmond (later Mary Pressly), Mrs. Theodore McLaughlin, and S. Grayce Seymour. November 28, 1916.

Sheet (legend). "Agamemnon." Identifies the cast of the play pictured above.

Deposit slips (2, legends). Identify the cast of Agamemnon pictured above.

Photograph (2 copies). Depicts the six characters from Agamemnon posing on the decorated stage of the clubhouse. Actors include Doris Worsfold, Ellen B. Scripps, Mary B. Ritter, Margaret R. Knudsen, Gladys M. Curtis, and Ruth Knudsen. November 28, 1916.

Blank letterhead (legend). Identifies the cast of Agamemnon pictured above.

Photographs (2). One is copy of above, the other depicts the entire cast of Agamemnon on the stage in the clubhouse. November 28, 1916. Photograph (reverse of above). Depicts Ellen B. Scripps as the Leader of the Chorus in Agamemnon standing by the clubhouse entrance. November 28, 1916.

Photograph. Depicts Ellen B. Scripps as Leader of the Chorus and Ruth Knudsen as Cassandra in Agamemnon standing by the clubhouse entrance. November 28, 1916.

Photograph. Depicts two women and five girls portraying the fairies from "A Midsummer Night's Dream" for the Shakespearean Pageant

outside the clubhouse entrance. Actresses include Louise Baer, Dorothy Bradley, Mrs. Raymenton, Eleanor Barnes, Jean Haskell, Helen Crawford, and Jane Atkinson. April 24, 1916.

Photograph (reverse of above). Depicts the all-female cast of Romeo and Juliet posing outside the clubhouse entrance. Actresses identified as Mrs. Hult, Mrs. Arnold Powell, Mrs. F.B. Long, Helen Faulkner, Mrs. Hutchinson, Oliver Rogers, and Mrs. Ivor Chambers. April 24, 1916. VM001.15.185.

Photograph. Depicts two women and five girls portraying the fairies from "A Midsummer Night's Dream" for the Shakespearean Pageant under the clubhouse's pergola. April 24, 1916.

Series of photographs (10). Various photos of the cast of the pageant "Esther the Beautiful Queen" around the clubhouse. ca. 1922-1924.

Black mounting. Former mounting for above photographs.

Photograph (with negative and copy). Depicts the entire cast of the pageant "Esther the Beautiful Queen" posing under the pergola. Associated sheet identifies participants. ca. 1922-1924.

Photograph. Depicts three people portraying the main characters of Othello at the Shakespearean Pageant, with two identified as Margaret Summer and Grace Seymour. April 24, 1916.

Photograph with caption: "Mr. H. Martin as a Bedouin, in the Palestine Pageant, conducted by Mr. Moore in La Jolla, in June, 1920."

Photograph. Depicts a group of youngsters in costume walking towards the clubhouse entrance at the pageant "Esther the Beautiful Queen." ca. 1922-1924.

Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts three actresses portraying Falstaff, Mrs. Page, and Mrs. Ford for the Shakespearean Pageant under the pergola. April 24, 1916.

Photographs (3). Depict several women in fancy 19<sup>th</sup> century dresses posing around the clubhouse. Women identified as Mrs. Frederick Brown, Mrs. Mills, and Beatrice Payne.

Series of photographs (6, 2 sleeves). Depict several women in fancy 19<sup>th</sup> century dresses (2 photos are duplicates of above) posing around the clubhouse, with one dressed for the Agamemnon play. Women identified as Mrs. Frederick Brown, Mrs. Mills, Beatrice Payne, and Mary Hunt Dailey.

Series of photographs (6). Depict various members of pageants in a wide variety of costumes. Women identified as Mrs. Frederick Brown and L. Grace Seymore.

Photograph and letter. Depicts the cast of a play lined up on stage, with women dressed as sailors, and men in suits or blackface. Participants identified on reverse and on associated letter. ca. 1930.

Photograph. Depicts the stage reenactment of the driving of the final spike in the railroad to La Jolla in a play put on by Las Socias Nueva. Actors identified on reverse, ca. 1936.

	Photograph. Depicts several actors on stage in costume, seemingly portraying a court room. ca. 1936.
	· •
	Photograph. Depicts four girls holding flower baskets by the
	clubhouse's pergola. Girls identified as Dorothy Williams, Zoe Burdick,
	and Marjorie Fry. "1916."
	Photograph (color). Depicts a group of women in elaborate dresses, the
	cast of "Alice Takes a Look," across the street from St. James by-the-Sea
	Church. Women identified as Margaret Smith, Laura Crandall, Ruth
	Pixley, Helen O'Brian, Cidney Clarkson, L.D. Boggs, Elsa Bidstrup, Agusta
	Stuart, and Hanna Buchanan. "1950."
	Photograph. Depicts a crowd of costumed pageant participants on the
	clubhouse stage. "February 3, 1949."
	Photograph. Depicts a crowd of costumed participants on the clubhouse
	stage.
	Photograph. Depicts two actresses on stage in front of a time machine
	prop. One actress identified as Effie Cowan.
	Photograph. Depicts a cast of costumed actors on the clubhouse stage
	for a space-themed play.
	Photograph with caption. "One of the Most Attractive Bits in the Recent
	Shakespeare Pageant at La Jolla Was the Balcony Scene From 'Romeo
	and Juliet,' a Photograph of Which Is Given Below." San Diego Union.
	June 4, 1916.
	Photographs (3). "Participation Program." Depict costumed participants
	in a Woman's Club pageant or production. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "February 20, 1950."
<b>Photographs:</b>	
People	
_	Photograph. Depicts a group of people standing near the entrance of the
	clubhouse.
	Photograph (color). Depicts a woman in a black and red Spanish-style
	dress.
	Photograph and handwritten notes. Group photo of several women.
	Women identified as Gladys Parker, Mrs. Elijah Ball, Mrs. Ralph Hause,
	Mrs. Mills, Flora E. Bane, Mrs. N.H. Rowell, Mrs. Slocum, Rose Atkinson,
	Mrs. D.C. Sheppard, Ellen Cayot, Mrs. W.J. Griffen, Mrs. L.P. Radford, Mrs.
	Samuel Norcross, and Mrs. John Morgan. "1929-1930."
	Photographs (2). Depict a group of women posing on a house's porch.
	Photograph. Depicts a group of five women posing outside the
	clubhouse. ca. late 20 <sup>th</sup> c.
	Photograph. Depicts the officers of the Woman's Club, identified as
	Olive Lake, Elsie Babcock, Marie Stewart, Margaret Martin, Hilda Berg,
	and Audred Masters. <i>La Jolla Light</i> , May 14, 1987.
	Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts five women, identified as
	Kay Clappier, Marion Bluthardt, Marie Stewart, Gracelia Holland, and
	Alice Gregory. "1980-1987."
	Alice diegoly. 1700-1707.

Photograph. Depicts Valery Beech, Midge Jagodinsky, Myrtle Gordon, and Hilda Berg standing outside the clubhouse. "La Jolla Light, September 21, 1989." Photograph (same sleeve as above). Depicts two caterers inside the clubhouse's kitchen. ca. 1985-1987. Photograph. Depicts three women in coats standing under the clubhouse's pergola. Reverse reads "Starr Bishop & Stevenson." "May 1919." Photograph with caption. "Social Service Workers of La Jolla Woman's Club were snapped at work Friday afternoon at the clubhouse." La Jolla Light. **Newspaper Articles** Newspaper article. "La Jolla Woman's Club To Hear Miss Florence Otis On Nov. 5th." "La Jolla Journal, November 1952." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "La Jolla Woman's Club To Open Sixty-third Year On October 1." "La Jolla Journal, September 27, 1956." Newspaper article. "Woman's Club 'Dizzyland' Draws Capacity Audience." San Diego Evening Tribune. "January 31, 1956." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Pencil Patter..." Re: Cypress tree in front of clubhouse. "La Jolla Light." September 22, 1955. Newspaper article. "'Future of La Jolla' By Miss Ellen Scripps." Re: Reprint of essay written by Ellen B. Scripps. "La Jolla Journal, December 1950." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "27 Years Of Service Concluded." Re: Effie Cowan, Ella V. Hugus, and Bertha B. Hunt. San Diego Union. "February 2, 1954." Newspaper article. "La Jolla Woman's Club Plans Annual Thanksgiving Luncheon." La Jolla Light. November 16, 1950. Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Woman's Club Year Ended Last Monday; The Annual Luncheon Held on May 1st Closed Activities For The Season." "La Jolla Journal, May 1950." Newspaper article. "La Jolla Gala Program To Feature Drama, Song And Dance Of Gay '90's." San Diego Union. April 23, 1944. Newspaper article. "Clubswomen Urged to Use Power By Washington Correspondent." "April 8, 1942." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "La Jolla Hostess to County." Re: Arts and Crafts meeting. "May 18, 1917." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Pianist Gives La Jolla Club Pleasant Hour." Re: Margaret Blom." "San Diego Union, April 22, 1942." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "18th Century Made Vivid for La Jolla Club." "San Diego Union, February 18, 1942." Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "American Relations Reviewed By A.P. Nasatir At La Jolla." San Diego Union. March 4, 1942.

Newspaper article. "Democratic Ties of U.S., China Speaker's Topic." Re: Yu-Shan Han. "February 6, 1942."
Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Woman's Club Meets Here Next Monday; Dr. Frank Condie Baxter of U.S.C. Will Be The Speaker." "La Jolla Journal, March 12, 1942."
Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "U.S. Has Won China's Trust, Editors Tells Club." Re: Carroll Lunt. "January 1942."
Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Leadership' Theme Is Stressed As Southern District Convenes." "October 5, 1937."
Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Unusual Bird Pictures Shown To Clubwomen." Re: Lewis Wayne Walker. "San Diego Union, February 12, 1941."
Newspaper article (with photo). "Torchbearers Coming To La Jolla Mon.; Comedy To Be Given By Home Talent Monday And Tuesday." "1930."
Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Woman's Club Has Annual Luncheon; Officers For The Coming Year Elected At The Meeting." "La Jolla Journal, May 8, 1941."
Newspaper article (photocopy). No headline, first sentence: "The first meeting of the La Jolla Woman's Club of 1921 was held on January 3d."
Newspaper article (photocopy, with photo). "Group of Seven Women Founded La Jolla Club." ca. 1930.
Newspaper article (photocopy). "Architecture book labels four county structures as among 500 U.S. best." "San Diego Union, August 25, 1996."
Newspaper article (photocopy). "Corner Stone Laid Of New La Jolla Woman's Club; Mrs. William E. Ritter Reads Resolution Thanking Miss Scrpps [sic] for Gift. Place To Cost \$12,000, Architect Declares Building Will Be Completed by First of April." "December 3, 1913."
Newspaper article (photocopy, same sleeve as above). "La Jolla Club 'Takes Leave'." "May 2, 1937."
Newspaper article (with 2 photos, 2 copies). "La Jolla Clubwomen Band Together For Another Year; History Of Club Outlined." San Diego Evening Tribune. September 19, 1936."
Newspaper article (by Mrs. A.P. Mills). "First Social Club Formed Here." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . 1915.
Newspaper article (with photo). "Gill masterpiece is La Jolla jewel." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . June 7, 1979.
Newspaper article (with photo). "Art matches form in Woman's Club exhibit." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "May 18, 1987."
Newspaper article (photocopy, with 2 photos). "Nostalgia Lane; The Woman's Club." <i>La Jolla Journal</i> . December 6, 1962.
Newspaper article (with photo, 2 copies). "Women's Club Will Recall Early Days." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "April 11, 1968."
Newspaper article (with photo). "La Jolla Woman's Club To Celebrate 'Diamond Jubilee' Tomorrow; 75 Years Of Activity, Started As Reading

Group." "March 2, 1969." Newspaper article (with 7 photos, 3 pages). "On the Light Side..." Re: Diamond Jubilee. La Jolla Light. March 6, 1969. Newspaper article (3 copies, with photo). "Woman's Club Building; La Jolla's first historical site!" "March 15, 1973." Newspaper article. "Women's Club Will Honor Miss Scripps." "La Jolla *Light*, October 7, 1971." Newspaper article. "La Jolla Women's Club Preservation Sought." "January 1, 1975." Newspaper article. "Mrs. Ralph Fielding To Preside Over La Jolla Women's Club." September-October 1938. Newspaper article. "Choral Club To Sing." Re: Annual Luncheon. "May 2, 1966. Newspaper article (no headline). First sentence: "Historical buildings which received special awards..." "San Diego Union, October 29, 1972." Newspaper article (with photo). "Women's Club Holds Annual Luncheon." Newspaper article. "Gowns of Yesteryears." Re: Club's 50th anniversary celebration. 1944. Photograph with caption. "La Jolla Woman's Club members, Mrs. C.D. Smith, center, and Mrs. I. Lester Furnas portray Miss Ellen Browning Scripps and her sister, Virginia, in pantomime honoring the club's late benefactress yesterday." San Diego Union. 1971. Photograph with caption (same sleeve as above). "Mrs. Walter S. Grebner, right, president of the La Jolla Woman's Club, presents corsage indicating honorary membership to Miss Leda Klauber, 90, at meeting vesterday, citing her 'interest, concern and creative efforts not only in the club but also in the community." "October 18, 1971." Photograph with caption. "Planning for the Circles Carousel of La Jolla Women's Club Bridge Unit to be held Jan. 24 at the clubhouse are (left to right) Mrs. Percy R. Hill, Mrs. Walter Grebner, club president; Mrs. Ralph C. Barnes, bridge chairman; Mrs. M. Nell Carpenter, co-chairman, and Mrs. I. Lester Furnas, decorations chairman." La Jolla Light. January 20, 1972. Newspaper article (photocopy, with photo). "Woman's Club now a historical site; Plaque placed here this week." February 13, 1975. Newspaper article. "La Jolla Women's Club Preservation Sought." "San Diego Union February 1, 1975." Photograph with caption. "Woman's Club elects officers." Re: Kay Clappier, Marion Bluthart, Marie Stewart, Graciela Holland, and Alice Gregory. La Jolla Light. "May 8, 1986." Photograph with caption. "Woman's Club Spring Luncheon." La Jolla Light. "1988." Newspaper article (with 2 photos). "LJ Woman's Club prepares for next century." La Jolla Light. "July 1991."

	Newspaper article (with 4 photos). "Grand lady turns 100; Over the century, La Jolla Woman's Club has taken up sufferage, [sic] Prohibition – plus cards and Shakespeare." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "March 10, 1994."
	Photograph with caption. "Passing the gavel; Myrtle Gordon, outgoing president of the La Jolla Woman's Club, hands over responsibilities to Lois Clifton, president for 1992-93, at right." 1992.
	Photographs (2) with caption. "High tea at 100; La Jolla Woman's Club marked its 100 <sup>th</sup> anniversary Sunday, March 27 with a high English tea." "La Jolla Light, April 21, 1994."
	Newspaper article (photocopy, with photo). "If the Jewel fits Ellen B. Scripps." Re: Early La Jolla history. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . March 25, 1999.
	Newspaper article. "District Clubs Are Preparing For Convention." 1935.  Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Successful Show Given By La Jolla Woman's Club."
	Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "Woman's Club Meeting Here Next Monday; Mrs. Van Schaick, Member of The Club Will Give a Book Review."
	Newspaper article (same sleeve as above). "La Jolla Club To Hear Librarian."
Pamphlets & Booklets	
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club; Program for January." January 7 – March 11, "1918."
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club; Half Year Program; February 1, 1937 – May 3, 1937."
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club Program; October 5, 1953 through May 3, 1954."
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club Program; October 5, 1959 through May 2, 1960."
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club Program; October 3, 1960 through May 1, 1961."
	Pamphlet. "Friday Social Evenings at the Woman's Club House La Jolla." ca. 1910s-1920s.
	Program. "Pageant at the La Jolla Woman's Club; Esther, the Beautiful Queen and The King's Progress." April 22, 28-29, "1922."
	Program. "The Torch-Bearers' A Satirical Comedy By George Kelley." August 11-12.
	Program (3 copies). "La Jolla Woman's Club Golden Anniversary; 1894-1944." April 24-25, 1944.
	Booklet. "The La Jolla Woman's Club Golden Anniversary, 1894-1944, Gala Program." Contains transcriptions for speeches given and scripts of the night's historical skits. April 24, 1944.
	Booklet. "La Jolla Woman's Club; Constitution and By-Laws." Booklet. "Constitution and By-Laws of La Jolla Woman's Club." October

	5, 1936.
	Document. "By-Laws (Amendments to be voted on April 14, 1947)."
	Booklet. "Constitution and By-Laws of La Jolla Woman's Club." April 2, 1951.
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club." Re: General club information. ca. 1984-1994.
	Pamphlet. "La Jolla Woman's Club; 100 Years, 1894-1994." Re: General club information. 1994.
	Booklet. "La Jolla Woman's Club; Year Book 1923-1924."
	Booklet. "B.+P.W. Club Year Book 1949-1950."
	Booklet (yearbook). "The La Jolla Woman's Club; 1970-1971."
	Booklet (yearbook). "La Jolla Woman's Club; Founded 1894; 1996- 1997."
History	
,	Booklet (handwritten, 48 pages). "History Of The La Jolla Woman's Club, 1898 – 1917" by Sarah A. Taylor. 1917.
	Packet (6 pages) "History of the La Jolla Womans [sic] Club. 1891-1938." 1938-1944.
	Brass fasteners (2). Former binding for above.
	Packet (12 pages) "The First Fifty-Five Years', A Brief History of the La Jolla Woman's Club, 1894-1949." 1949.
	Presentation notes (8 pages, 4 copies). "Program Given By The La Jolla Woman's Club." Re: The club's history from 1894 to 1950. "November 7, 1960."
	Document. "La Jolla Woman's Club." Re: Brief one-page history of the club from 1894-1914.
	Packet (5 pages). "Report: La Jolla Women's Club." Re: The clubhouse's history and biography of Ellen B. Scripps. After 1970.
	Report. "Report Of The Historical Committee Of The La Jolla Woman's Club, May 7, 1951."
	Notes (handwritten). Re: The Social Service Department of the Woman's Club. February 2, 1954.
	Notes (handwritten, 9 pages, photocopies). "Historian's Report" by Eleanor B. Parkes. March 5, 1947.
Clubhouse Construction Specifications	
Specifications	Booklet (2 copies, unbound). "Specifications of materials and
	workmanship to be supplied for the erection of a Club House on Lots 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6 of Block 32 La Jolla Park, in the City of San Diego, California, for Ellen B. Scripps, in accordance with the drawings prepared for this work by Irving J. Gill, Architect." November 15, 1913.
Miscellaneous	
	Periodical excerpt (photocopy). Re: Farewell address of Ellen B. Scripps as club president. June 29, 1910.
Miscellaneous	Periodical excerpt (photocopy). Re: Farewell address of Ellen B. Scripps

	Document. Transcript of speech given by Ellen B. Scripps during the first club meeting in the new clubhouse.
	Document (copy). "Memorial Resolutions to Ellen Browning Scripps, Lit. D." December 3, 1913.
	Document and handwritten notes (4). "La Jolla Woman's Club Annual Meeting, April 24, 1961, Report of Historical Committee."
	Document. "La Jolla Woman's Club, May 2 <sup>nd</sup> , 1955. Club Luncheon Annual reports for the year." Re: Gustave Schulz.
	Document. "La Jolla Women's Club Oct. 16 <sup>th</sup> , 1961, In Memory of Ellen Browning Scripps 125 <sup>th</sup> , Anniversary."
	Document. "I have jotted down some information about Miss Scripps, Mostly contained in Mr. Howard Randolph's book 'La Jolla Year By Year' which I think is authentic." "October 13, 1958."
	Document. "La Jolla Womans [sic] Club April 17 <sup>th</sup> , 67." Re: History of the trees on the clubhouse premises.
	Note (handwritten). Re: History of the club in the 1930s. <i>American Alliance Insurance Company</i> .
	Note (handwritten, same sleeve as above). Re: History of pageant productions at the club. <i>American Alliance Insurance Company</i> . ca. 1960.  Document. "Excerpt From Minutes Of Meeting Of La Jolla Women's Club
	For October 15, 1928." Book excerpt. From <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> by Howard S.F. Randolph, pgs. 31-32. Re: History of the club.
	Notecards (12). Re: Speech given to the club regarding the National Federation of Woman's Clubs and dues for the local club, state, and national federations.
	Postcard. Features ink drawing of the clubhouse. Reverse includes invitation for President's Tea, planned for September 19.
	Poem (2 copies). "Our Federation Ship." Poem by Eleanor B. Parkes given to Josephine Seaman on becoming President of the California Federation of Women's Clubs. April 27, 1933.
	Blank application. "Application for Membership." "La Jolla Woman's Club, ca. 1914."
	List. "Past Presidents." 1894-1984.
Clark Miles	Document. Re: History of the club's pageant programs.
Club Minutes: 1894 - 1897	
	Notebook. "The Students Note Book." Re: Constitution & by-laws, meeting minutes, and list of members. <i>Women's Literary Club</i> . March 27, 1894 - May 5, 1897.
	Empty envelope. Former container of above.
Club Minutes: 1898 – 1902	
	Notebook. "La Jolla Current Events & Reading Club." Re: Constitution & by-laws, meeting minutes, and list of members. <i>La Jolla Current Events</i> &

	Reading Club: name changed to La Jolla Woman's Club on March 29,
	1899. September 7, 1898 – March 6, 1902.
Club Minutes: 1902 - 1905	
	Notebook. "La Jolla Woman's Club." Re: Constitution & by-laws, meeting minutes, and list of members. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . March 19, 1902 – October 4, 1905.
Club Minutes: 1905 - 1908	
	Notebook. "Club Minutes." Re: Constitution & by-laws, meeting minutes, and list of members. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 11, 1905 – November 18, 1908.
Club Minutes: 1908 - 1913	
	Notebook. "Club Minutes." Re: By-law amendment, meeting minutes, and list of members. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . December 2, 1908 – December 17, 1913.
Club Minutes: 1914 - 1916	
	Notebook. "Club Minutes." Re: Meeting minutes and officer's reports. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . January 7, 1914 – May 22, 1916.
Club Minutes: 1916 - 1920	
	Notebook. "Club Minutes." Re: Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 2, 1916 – January 26, 1920.
Board Minutes: 1914 - 1918	
	Notebook. "Board Minutes." Re: Board meeting minutes and list of members. <i>Executor's Board of La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 1, 1914 – May 9, 1918.
<b>Board Minutes:</b> 1918 - 1924	
	Notebook. "Board Minutes." Re: Board meeting minutes and fellowship members list. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 6, 1918 – August 1, 1924.
Improvement Club Minutes	
	Notebook. Re: Constitution & by-laws and meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Improvement Club</i> . November 7, 1907 – March 7, 1911.
Treasurer's Book: 1923 - 1927	
	Notebook. "Cash." Re: Treasurer's book, including receipts, disbursements, and membership lists. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 1, 1923 – 1927.

<b>Club Minutes:</b>	
1920 - 1924	
	Notebook. "Club Minutes." Re: Meeting minutes. La Jolla Woman's Club.
	February 2, 1920 – April 28, 1924.
Club Minutes:	
1924 - 1926	
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 6, 1924 – April 26, 1926.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes:	
1926 - 1927	
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . August 2, 1926 – May 2, 1927.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Club Minutes:</b>	
1927 - 1929	
	Meeting minutes. La Jolla Woman's Club. October 3, 1927 – April 29,
	1929.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes:	
1929 - 1931	
	Meeting minutes. La Jolla Woman's Club. October 7, 1929 – May 4, 1931.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes:	
1931 - 1933	M
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 5, 1931 – May 1, 1933.
Club Minutes	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes:	
1936 - 1937	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 5, 1936 – May 29,
	1937.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Club Minutes:</b>	Zinverope. I office container of folder 3 contents.
1,0, 1,0,	Meeting minutes, <i>La Iolla Woman's Club</i> , September 13, 1937 – May 1,
	1939.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes:	
1939 - 1941	
	Meeting minutes. La Jolla Woman's Club. October 2, 1939 - May 5, 1941.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.

	Half-year programs (4). <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 3, 1938 – May 6,
	1940.
Clark Missacker	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes: 1941 - 1943	
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 6, 1941 – May 3, 1943.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes: 1943 - 1945	
	Meeting minutes. La Jolla Woman's Club. October 4, 1943 – May 7, 1945.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes: 1945 - 1947	
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 1, 1945 – May 6, 1947. Report. "Annual report of the House Committee for year ending May 1946." <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . May 1946.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes: 1947 - 1949	
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 6, 1947 – May 2, 1949.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Club Minutes:	
1949 - 1951	
	Meeting minutes. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . October 3, 1949 – May 7, 1951. Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Board Minutes:</b> 1924 - 1926	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . September 5, 1924 – May 1, 1926.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Board Minutes:</b> 1926 - 1928	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 1, 1926 – May 11, 1928.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Board Minutes:</b> 1928 - 1930	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 9, 1928 – May 5, 1930.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1930 - 1932	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 13, 1930 – May 13, 1932.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.

<b>Board Minutes:</b>	
1932 - 1934	
	Meeting minutes. Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club. June
	10, 1932 – May 18, 1934.
<b>Board Minutes:</b>	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
1934 - 1936	
1731 1730	Meeting minutes. Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club. June 8,
	1934 – May 4, 1936. Report. "Annual Report of the House Committee." <i>Board of Directors of</i>
	the La Jolla Woman's Club. May 6, 1935.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1936 - 1937	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . April 21, 1936 – May 6, 1937.
	Report. "Annual Report of Wednesday Reading Hour." April 28, 1937.
	Report. "Report Of Ways And Means Committee." 1936 – 1937.
	Report. "Report Of Transportation Chairman." 1936 – 1937.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1937 - 1939	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 17, 1937 – April 14, 1939.
	Report. "Report of Social Service Department." 1937 – 1938.
	Report. "Report Of Public Health Chairman." 1937 – 1938.
	Report. "President's Report." For years 1936 – 1938. May 2, 1938.
	Financial document. "House Committee Account." May 1, 1938 – May 1, 1939.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Board Minutes:</b> 1939 - 1941	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . April 28, 1939 – May 5, 1941.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1941 - 1943	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 12, 1941 – May 13, 1943.
	Report. "Report Of The President Of La Jolla Woman's Club, 1942 – 1943."
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1943 - 1945	
	Meeting minutes. Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club. June

	10, 1943 – May 8, 1945.
	Report. Annual report of the House Committee for the year ending, May 1944."
	Report. "Annual report of the House Committee for the year ending, May 1, 1945."
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1945 - 1947	
1943 - 1947	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . May 12, 1945 – May 13, 1947.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
<b>Board Minutes:</b> 1947 – 1949	•
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 10, 1947 – May 9, 1949.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Board Minutes: 1949 - 1951	
	Meeting minutes. <i>Board of Directors of the La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . June 14, 1949 – May 8, 1951.
	Report. "The House Committee of the La Jolla Woman's Club, Report for 1949 – 1950."
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Treasurer's Reports: 1914 - 1923	
1711 1720	Notebook. "Treasurer's Reports, October 1914 – May 1919." <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> .
	Notebook. "Treasurer's Reports, June 1919 – Sept. 1923." <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> .
Membership Registries: 1932 - 1948	
	Black journal. "Journal." Alphabetized membership registry. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . 1932 – 1938.
	Green and red journal. "Journal." Alphabetized membership registry. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . 1938 – 1944.
	Gray notebook. "L.J.W. Club Membership." Alphabetized membership registry. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . 1944 – 1948.
Miscellaneous	
	Book. <i>Ellen Browning Scripps</i> . Re: Biography of Ellen B. Scrips, with a particular emphasis on her later years, her contributions to La Jolla and San Diego, and her commemoration by said communities. 1936.
	Historical site designation document. "La Jolla Women's Club." City of San Diego. March 2, 1973.

Series of index cards (30). Notes on the past presidents of the club from 1894 to 1960. ca. 1960.
Document. "History Of Home Adjacent To La Jolla Woman's Club, 7753 Draper Avenue, La Jolla." ca. April 1973.
Document (low quality photocopy). <i>County of San Diego</i> . October 5, 1914.
Resolution. "Resolution Of Amendment Of Articles Of Incorporation." Re: Articles II, IV, and VII. <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . May 18, 1964.
Resolution. "Resolution In Re: Application For Tax Exempt Status." <i>La Jolla Woman's Club</i> . May 18, 1964.
Certificate. "Certificate Of Amendment Of Articles Of Incorporation." Re: Articles II, IV, and VI. May 18, 1964.
Document. Re: Ellen B. Scripps' donation of land to the La Jolla Woman's Club.
Yearbook. "La Jolla Woman's Club Year Book; 1914 – 1915."
Yearbook. "La Jolla Woman's Club, La Jolla, California; Year Book 1917 – 1918."

Not in foldons	
Not in folders	Elevel nettern quest heelt "Le Jelle Mercer's Club 100th Amir"
	Floral pattern guest book. "La Jolla Woman's Club 100 <sup>th</sup> Anniversary." March 27, 1994.
	Green scrapbook. "Publicity, 1943 – 1944." Contains newspaper
	articles, event programs, and misc. ephemera regarding Woman's Club
	productions, talks, and other events. Newspaper articles: November 23,
	1943 – May 7, 1944. Unbound ephemera: October 7, 1935 – April 16,
	1948.
	Khaki scrapbook. "La Jolla Woman's Club Activities, 1936 – 1937, 1938."
	Contains newspaper articles regarding Woman's Club meetings and
	other events. August 6, 1936 – May 5, 1938.
	Blue notebook. Account book for Las Socias Nuevas club. 1952 – 1956. Blue notebook. Account book for Las Socias Nuevas club. 1956 – 1960.
	Blue notebook. "Las Socias Nuevas Acct. Book, 1960 – 61."
	Blue notebook. "Las Socias Nuevas Acct. Book, 1961 – 62."
	Blue notebook. "Las Socias Nuevas Acct. Book, 1962 – 63."
	Spiral-bound notebook. Account book for Las Socias Nuevas club. May
	29, 1929 - May 28, 1930.
	Black fleur-de-lis scrapbook. Contains newspaper articles regarding
	Woman's Club talks and other events. October 4, 1965 – September
	1967.
	Black and red scrapbook. "La Jolla Woman's Club Treasurer's Book." May 1925 – April 1927.
	Black and red scrapbook. "La Jolla Woman's Club Treasurer's Book." June 1927 – July 1933.
	American flag (wrapped in tissue paper). After 1960.
Unbound Scrapbook	
Jupoon	Unbound scrapbook. Contains newspaper articles regarding Woman's
	Club productions, talks, and other events. "1940 – 1944."
	Newspaper articles (10). Series of recurring columns on Woman's Club
	news and events. ca. 1920 – 1924.
	Envelope. Former container of above.
	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Photographs	
	Series of photographs (24). Depict a fashion show held at the clubhouse.
	Series of negatives (25 frames, 7 strips). Negatives of above photos.
	Index prints (2).

	Envelope. Former container of folder's contents.
Miscellaneous	
	Program. "La Jolla Woman's Club Program, October 3, 1949 through May 1, 1950."
	Obituary. "Arlene Sulla: April 12, 1913 – June 17, 2005."
	Obituary. "Joan Mary Grisez: Oct. 4, 1924 – Oct. 18, 2005."
	Document. "Paul Foxworthy, city Planning Dept. liaison w/SD Hist. Sites Bd." July 11, 1977.

Navy Blue	
Scrapbook	
	Contains series of photographs of the Woman's Club's Golden Anniversary celebration, depicting various scenes from the play and participants dressed in the fashion of the 1890s through the 1940s. April 24 – 25, 1944.
Brown Leather Scrapbook (Unbound)	
_	"LJWC, Drama 1916." Contains series of photographs depicting the groundbreaking of the clubhouse, as well as several productions including the Shakespearean Pageant, the Pageant of Queen Esther, and Agamemnon. April 1916 – 1924.
	Loose strings. Former binding of above.

Black & red scrapbook (poor condition)	
	Treasurer's book. Contains receipts, disbursements, expenditures, etc. May 1927 – September 1932.
Black & red scrapbook	
	Treasurer's book. Contains receipts, disbursements, expenditures, etc. September 1938 – July 1943.
Red scrapbook	
	"La Jolla Woman's Club Press Committee Scrap Book." Contains newspaper articles pertaining to club events. October 1, 1958 – May 6, 1959.
Black & red scrapbook	
	"Cash Receipts & Disbursements." Contains receipts, disbursements, expenditures, etc. August 1943 – April 1948.

Blue scrapbook	
	Contains photographs and newspaper articles on club events and anniversaries. November 12, 1998 – February 25, 2005.
Brown scrapbook	
	"1969 – 1978 Scrapbook." Contains newspaper articles on club events. August 27, 1969 – January 16, 1978.

#### DB – Donor-Based Collections DB009 – Woman's Club Box 07

Off-white
scrapbook

"Las Socias Nuevas." Contains photographs, programs, and newspaper articles on the department's creation and club events. November 2, 1929 – May 26, 1949.

Black scrapbook	
	"Scrap Book." Contains newspaper articles on Las Socias Nuevas events. September 30, 1937 – February 19, 1938.
Red scrapbook	
	"La Jolla Woman's Club Publicity Scrap Book, kept by May Burnett, 1949 – '50 – '51." Contains photographs, event programs, newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. September 8, 1949 – May 24, 1951.
Brown	
scrapbook	
	Contains miscellaneous documents, event programs, photographs, and newspaper articles on Woman's Club events and history. December 7, 1970 – March 15, 1985.

Brown scrapbook	
	"La Jolla Womens [sic] Club, Publicity Scrap Book, Session 1953 – '54." Contains newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. October 1, 1953 – September 29, 1955.
Brown scrapbook	
	"La Jolla Womans [sic] Club Publicity Scrap Book, Season 1955 - 1956." Contains photographs, event programs, and newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. October 6, 1955 – September 6, 1956.
Brown scrapbook	
	"La Jolla Woman's Club Publicity Scrap Book, Season 1956 – 1957." Contains event programs and newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. September 26, 1956 – August 30, 1961.

Black scrapbook (unbound)	
	"La Jolla Woman's Club Publicity Scrap Book. 1944 – 45, kept by Elizabeth Pease." Contains photographs, event programs, newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. September 28, 1944 – May 6, 1949.
Black scrapbook	
•	"Las Socias Nuevas." Contains photographs, event programs, and newspaper articles on Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. May 9, 1954 – April 1960.
Brown scrapbook	
	"La Jolla Woman's Club Publicity Scrap Book, Season 1951 – '52 – '53." Contains event programs and newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. September 27, 1951 – May 28, 1953.

Black scrapbook	
	"Las Socias Nuevas." Contains event programs and newspaper articles on Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. September 27, 1951 – May 18, 1952.
Black scrapbook	
<u>-</u>	"Las Socias Nuevas." Contains event programs and newspaper articles on Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. April 24, 1952 – May 6, 1954.

Black and red scrapbook	
	Treasurer's book. Contains receipts, expenditures, and other financial records for the Woman's Club. October 1932 – August 1938.
Black and red scrapbook	
	Treasurer's book. Contains receipts, expenditures, and other financial records for the Woman's Club. May 1948 – September 1953.
Black scrapbook	
	"Las Socias Nuevas." Contains photographs, event programs, and newspaper articles on Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. November 1, 1948 – May 20, 1951.

White and gold photo album	
	"1992." Contains photographs of various Woman's Club events, members, and the clubhouse. October 19, 1992 – February 20, 1995.
White and gold photo album	
	"1994." Contains photographs of various Woman's Club events and members. October 16, 1994 – February 17, 1997.
Black scrapbook	
	Contains event programs and newspaper articles on Woman's Club and Las Socias Nuevas events, shows, lectures, and elections. September 28, 1961 – May 17, 1964.